Lothian Running Club – Minutes – 5th September 2012
	1. Attendees:Colin Meek, Kenny Mearns, Colin Banham, Saran Jones,  Mike Turnbull, Murray Robertson, Shona Young, Ted Finch, Susan
Apologies: Colin Partridge


	2. Minutes of the last meeting  - Approved
	


	3. Matters arising

Vanessa will not be continuing as club secretary after the AGM

Wednesday sessions are being coached by Saran for the time being 
The Club news email addresses is now set up and running.
	


	4. Treasurers Report
Current balance sheet was distributed to committee members and discussed.
A further £300 was added to the Trail Race funds from the Club Development Grant Scheme.  This now brings the profit of the Trial Race for 2012 to an amazing £900.
Membership Summary for 2012 – the club currently has over 150 members who have all paid this year’s fees.
	




	5. Coaching Matters
A new session on a Thursday night held at Craigswood track and coached by Steve Cottom was discussed as a possibility to offer athletes an additional night to train on.  This was agreed would be a good idea for club members to offer this additional night.  Information to be put onto the LRC website.
The shortage of coaches was discussed but no solution found for the time being.

CM and TF to draft a letter of apology to the coaches who feel that they have been let down by the committee in the past
	TF, CM


	6. Any Correspondence -There was no correspondence raised
	


	7. Format for AGM
It was thought that an open meeting before the AGM and for a clarification on voting procedure to be set out before the AGM.  TF was going to look into this.

It needs to be established who wishes to continue on the committee in their current roles so we know which roles need filling at the AGM. SJ to put in Up and Running who wants to continue on the committee for the next financial year
	TF
SJ


	8.Introducing club championship races to promote internal club competition

KM to discuss format with CP.  Need to nominate both road and hill races of various distances and have some way of recording individuals’ progress that race in these championship races.

Possibility of awarding prizes at the end of 2013 at a club social evening.
	KM, CP



	9.Introduce new annual achievement awards

It was felt that it would be nice to award individuals who may not necessarily be the fastest runners at the club but who may have achieve a personal goal, made a huge improvement in their PB’s etc. CB agreed to discuss this with Shane Fenton to see if he would be able to collate information relating to personal achievements.
	
CB


	10.West Lothian Half Marathon

TF agreed to open communications with Linsey Coleman who currently organises a charity half marathon in West Lothian with a view to possibly involving LRC in this event in future years.  SY to pass on contact details for Linsey.
	
TF, SY


	11.Any other business
CM announced his intention to resign as president of LRC after the next committee meeting
	



	Date of next meeting – Wednesday 3rd October 2012 at 8.30pm at the Livingston Inn
	


